Muncie Park & Recreation Board
Meeting

April 19, 2022 6 p.m.
City Hall Auditorium

1. CALL TO ORDER- Brad Marshall called meeting to order at 6:00p.m.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE — All stood for the Pledge

3. ROLL CALL- Present were President Brad Marshall, Shannon Powers, Mark Ervin
James Lutton and Chandra Parks.

4. APPROVAL OF MARCH 15TH BOARD MINUTES- Vote was taken by all Board
members present. Motion carries. Motion approved by all members present.

5. SUPERINTENDENT REPORT - Carl Malone, Superintendent

s Sanitation Renovation was delayed two weeks due to the wrong address being
given to Xfinity which made them unable to do the install. We are looking to
move the latter part of April. We are moving some furniture over and the phone
lines should be transferred this week. We will be getting the security and other
items taken care of so we can operate as a department.

¢ Tuhey Pool- we have spoken with Gerrett at Buddenbaum Moore and we have a
pre-opening date of May oth for them to come take a look at and prepare us for
opening on Memorial Day. The splash park should be ready within a couple of
days. I spoke with the Program Director and he indicated the pads should be in
tomorrow. The Mayor wanted to be open the last few weeks but the weather has
been bad so we are hoping we can start them up this weekend.

¢ American Clean & Seal was in to work on the pool area. In the past we've had
issues with slippage which was a safety concern so they put an epoxy seal coat on
our existing concrete and we're hoping that problem is resolved. We look forward
to having a safe area for the kids to play this summer.

e McCulloch Park — Richard Ivy isn’t here at the present time but The City of
Muncie, Ball State and The Cal Ripken Foundation entered into an agreement to
renovate McCulloch. It’s going pretty good as they have been working six and
seven days in the rainy weather to get the project going. I've been going out



through the week to answer any questions I can to help with moving the project
along. It is still on target for sometime in June to be completed.

» Riverview Park has had some setbacks due to permitting. The City has done their
part with submitting the paperwork and they are waiting to hear back from the
State. I've had a couple of conversations with the neighbors and have provided
them some updated information on the park. The main concerns they had were
the start date and completion date which we couldn’t give them a completion date
until we know the start date. We do know the paperwork has been submitted and
we are waiting for the state to let us know when we can begin.

¢ Westside Park/Skate Park — we do know there is $300,000 set aside from ARP
funds to help support the project and I think there is an additional $150,000 still
to be raised. Once those funds are brought in we will begin that project hopefully
this year.

» Park staff has been doing small projects still working inside when the weather
does not allow us to be out. We've started some mowing but mainly we have been
moving and renovating the new building on Centennial in hopes we can be in
there in a couple of weeks and be back outside mowing.

Brad inquired about the bathroom situation & water being turned on at the parks as
people are starting to be outside since the weather is getting warmer. Carl stated they
tried to turn the water on McCulloch but had some leaks we are currently fixing but
we should have the water at all the parks should be on by Thursday. Thomas Park
has been hosting baseball and they have requested water as well. Carl stated the
Mayor would like to have the splash parks open as well. Brad inquired if Cooley and
Halteman would be up as well. Carl stated we have been in contact with the water
company so we can finish up repairs at Halteman.

6. PRAIRIE CREEK REPORT - Ashley Wright & Dustin Clark

Ashley stated they have been very busy at Prairie Creek and Dustin commented that the
campground opened on time and they've started to mow. Ashley stated everything is
pretty much going as planned. The docks may be a little behind but they have time to
catch up as they have a few extra employees they don’t normally have. Dustin said they
added a few extra interviews and hired two additional people. Ashley stated they have
extra grounds crew that can help with the frames. It takes about 6 per frame and only 2
for the docking. She posted pictures of the workers in the cold water yesterday putting
the piers in.

Dustin said the Street Department should get a shout out. Adam the new engineer and
Donny Wright loaned them a ToolCat that will help things go faster. Ashley also thanked



Carl and the Parks Department for running trash in the campground as that was a big
help since their trash truck is down.

Ashley reported there are about 9 campsites and less than 20 docks available. The
lottery received 249 campsite entries and 375 dock entries.

Brad inquired if there was a target date on either of the lotteries yet and Ashley said they
had to get rid of a few docks to install the new ADA accessible piers. The dockholders
being displaced will get to choose first out of what is available and after there should be
about 20 docks available for the public after the moves. Then there will be a switch day
for people who already have docks and want to move and then we can do the actual
lottery. For the campsite we haven’t been letting anyone move. We let one camper move
that had some prior documented issues. Seeing how we didn’t know there would be this
level of interest and didn’t do a switch list. We've had people ask lately but those who
called two months ago were told they couldn’t, we are trying to make it fair so this year
they won't be able to switch but we can do a switch list next year. Dustin interjected they
can still transfer amongst themselves and the rest will be available to the public on the
lottery list. Ashley stated they may see more openings in the campgrounds as we don’t
let anyone transfer their sites when they sell their campers. She believes the current
campers that want to switch to a spot on the water may be happy as they now have an
option which they didn’t have before as people would transfer their site to whoever
bought their camper. In the end this change is more fair to the existing campers.

Shannon asked how everything went with the contract and if everyone signed and
submitted it by the due date. Ashley stated they added the addendum which clarified a
few points including changing power wash to clean, insurance for golf carts and
elimination of turn signals on golf carts. Other than that everything went well.

Shannon inquired if there was another meeting scheduled with the campers so they feel
they have more access to them. Ashley stated they do not but their door is always open.
She has spoken to a few of them that have reached out and some have expressed
wanting to put a group together to help put on activities and we would facilitate that as
we don’t have the staff to do it. We will be moving forward with that so we will be having
more meeting that are camper led. Shannon said may they could meet with the two of
them (leadership) and work collaboratively as it seemed from the last two meetings that
was one of their main concerns. Collaboration and communication. Ashley sated the
communication issue goes both ways and Dustin interjected they would make
themselves more available as well.

Shannon asked if they wanted the Board to help facilitate or come up with a schedule so
they are present for them as well. To just let them know and she would volunteer her



time. Ashley invited all the Board Members to come down to walk the grounds with
them.

Brad stated he spent about an hour last weekend walking the ground with Dustin and it
was an experience. He saw many positive things and some things we could work on with
the campers to make improvements. Dustin stated there were a lot of positive
interactions which started with clarification and ended with very positive comments.

Brad stated he forwarded everyone the surveys to read and there was a lot of positive
feedback there. And some feedback and request for things that are already in the works
to be addressed.

Shannon stated she would like to set up a long term plan to address the electrical needs
of the campers. Ashley stated they have had a meeting with AEP to see what can be
worked out. Dustin stated there are planned new revenue streams to go towards that
and once that happens and is upgraded we can take new funds from there and put into
the next location until they are done with the entire site. There is a road map to success
that has been established and if we follow it we will see the problem can be self
correcting. Shannon stated she would like to hear that plan at a future meeting. Just the
timeline and what the plan is. Dustin offered to set up one on ones with anyone from the
Board to go through each phase of planning and funding.

James stated he went out to talk to Dustin and Ashley and they are really willing to sit
down and share anything they have. They are really working hard and the staff should
be thanked as they aren’t treated very nice by some of the people that come in and
people don’t understand the workers are just following protocol.

Brandon asked with the increase of events at Prairie Creek how will open swim requests
be handled. Dustin responded that he and Ashley have been talking to a past BSU
professor and swim coach that now trains open water swimmers for triathlons and were
collecting info on what she does that is safe. She is a spotter that goes out in a kayak and
with a buoy. Once we get all the safety issues we will set up a protocol list of things they
can do on their own and what we can do to aid or assist. Ashley stated one of her
concerns are the new boaters that don’t pay close attention and she worries swimmers
won’t be seen which is why a spotter is very important. Dustin also stated they are
looking at having a designated course for open swimmers

Shannon stated she knows the BSU professor and believes one thing she does that will
help is she only trains in the early morning. Dustin & Ashley agreed the time of day is
very important. They may be permitted at certain times from certain locations and if



there are more than four of them they will need to register at the office. They are
working through it to come up with protocol.

15t Annual Triathlon is requesting the use of Prairie Creek beach parking lot on
August 20, 2022 all day starting at 8 AM. They have an expected attendance of
approximately 200 participants. Mr. Ruppel was directed to discuss the event with the
Sheriff’s regarding road closure.

Brad reminded them to ensure campers are notified well in advance of the event as that
is something mentioned in the surveys.

Vote was taken by all Board members present. Motion carries. Motion
approved by all members present.

Army Recruit Training Qualification is requesting the use of Prairie Creek beach
and trails on May 21, 2022 from 12 — 6 PM for their training qualifications. They are
expecting between 65 — 85 participants. There will be no need for closure of the beach or
roads.

Vote was taken by all Board members present. Motion carries. Motion
approved by all members present.

Ball State ROTC is requesting the use of Prairie Creek multi-use trails on April 22,
2022 from 5 am — 7:30 AM for their training.

Vote was taken by all Board members present. Motion carries. Motion
approved by all members present.

Adult Prom is requesting the use of Community Building on July 30, 2022 from 4 PM
— 12 AM. They are expecting about 60 people which will consist basically of campers
that are 21 years old and up. We had them pay for the building as they will be having
outside people as well.

Voting was tabled until we could confirm if alecohol will be served, if they
have insurance and if they will have security.

8. PARK PROGRAMMING - George Foley, Programs Director

It has been very busy at the Parks Department and in programming. We started
interviewing kids for the Summer Youth Mentor and Employment Program and I would
like to thank some ladies for helping with interviews. We have interviewed about 170



youth in about a week and a half. Nikki Eckerson, Krista Garrett, Anitra Montgomery,
Kassandra Woods, Monique Vargas and Tamica Crumes volunteered in the evenings
from 4 — 7 pm to conduct interviews. The kids did a good job with the interviews so it
will be tough to pick just 100. The good thing is this year they will work two days a week
with mentoring on Wednesday. Our hub this year with be Northside Middle School as
Central is having their cafeteria remodeled. Thrive will be working with us to open bank
accounts for the workers who prefer direct deposit. They will also issue a credit to the
accounts after their first paycheck. The program will last six weeks. All the staff has been
hired so we are ahead of schedule in that regard.

Youth Soccer is going on right now with Friends of Conley and Richard Ivy. We
signed up about 200 kids and would like more coaches for the teams.

Flag Football will take place this summer. It will be for grades K — 6 and is in
partnership with John Frank and 314 and 11. We will have a combine first at Muncie
Central then draft players to the teams. They will play every Tuesday for four weeks in
June.

Shannon inquired if they needed coaches for the football program and George stated
they do and they have funding to pay referees as well. So if there are any Ball State
students that want to referee there are funds to pay them. Shannon inquired how young
can the coaches be (age) for the program and George replied that it would depend on
their maturity level.

I've talked to the Muncie Central Coach and he is excited about the program and he will
be helping out and may bring some players also.

Baseball Programs — We've talked to Southside and have started renovating the
softball and baseball fields thanks to the O’Connors and Tom Terrell and we will be
having the youth playing baseball this summer. We are currently using Thomas Park for
baseball.

We have a lot of activities lined up at the parks this summer.

Lifeguard Certification Program for people ages 16 and up. It is free and starts this
weekend. Anyone can sign up although the grant specifies youth of color.

James asked if they were having a good response to the lifeguard program and George
responded he believes they have 8 people signed up the certification and a lot of people
signing up to be lifeguards at Tuhey Pool. They have put the word out and will continue
to as there is another class in May that they can still sign up for. Shannon stated they are
also recommending they sign up for Prairie Creek Beach as well.



Brad inquired if there were any other events to present and George stated he had no
other events at the time.

9. TUHEY POOL NEW CHEMICAL SYSTEM - Carl Malone, Superintendent

We had a meeting with Shannon Powers, Richard Ivy, YMCA and Hawkins Group
looking for an opportunity to improve the pool system at Tuhey Pool. We have been
using sodium tablets for the past 15 years and are looking to change to using the liquid
instead. One of our partners, YMCA currently uses it. They will be maintaining our pool
for us and believe there will be a cost savings by switching over. After reviewing our
records we spent over $17,000 on chemicals for the pool last year and we can possibly
save $3,500 - $4,000 by changing the chemical process. Hawkins will assist in
maintenance, equipment and repairs at no cost. We are asking for the Board to be
opened as we create cost savings. We will come back later asking for support on adding
line items for next year to have funds in the budget for maintenance. Right now
everything is coming out of the Parks budget and with that I will allow Mr. Ivy to speak
about it.

Deputy Mayor, Richard Ivy apologized for his low voice as he lost his voice since soccer
started this weekend and he was there for every game. We have over 200 kids signed up
and he tries to attend the first two practices for each team to answer questions from the
parents. I was part of the meeting regarding Tuhey and they went into great detail about
the system we currently have and how they could retrofit it to be more user friendly for
the staff and decrease costs in the process. The change will also lower safety risks as the
tablets have an ammonia gas that comes off them and getting them in at the right PH
balance. We lost 21 days last year because of the lack of proper balance. He thinks this is
a good decision as Hawkins will be handling the maintenance and there will be minimal
staff interference and they will also handle replacement of parks. The City of Muncie
supports the direction Carl is trying to take the pool to better serve the community. He
thanked Dr. Powers and Hawkins for their efforts in the process and stated that if for
any reason we wanted to go back to the old system we could, but he doubts we will want
to.

10, BURT WHITELY TRUST - Carl Malone, Superintendent

This was a fund set up by the Burt Whitely family to make improvements and upgrades
to McCulloch Park. We are currently making upgrades and are asking the Board to
become familiar with the trust if they already haven’t as we would like to make
playground upgrades which would fall under beautification. The Board will have to
decide what falls under beautification and at a later dated to give us a go ahead to move
forward on upgrades. The ball diamond is currently being upgraded and we have the



two playgrounds as well. One is in good shape and the second is in very bad condition
and we would like to replace and upgrade the playground with safe fall surface and
playground equipment as well. If you have any questions after you read it, we can do a
Zoom or have a meeting.

Shannon asked where the information regarding the trust is and Carl stated it was in our
office and we can send it over. Shannon stated the park needs new signage and Carl
agreed. He stated the one in front on Martin Luther King is fading and the one by the
statue could use a solar light which would also help along with the other upgrades we're
making to the park.

Shannon recalled that Kellie McClellan asked for funds to cut down diseased trees and
she wondered if the funds could be used for this. Carl stated he believed that could fall

under beautification.

Carl mentioned he met today with Community Development regarding the renovation of
Cabin 6 which will be getting started next week. They are looking at a timeline of 4-6
weeks to have it renovated which is a plus for McCulloch Park. We've also received
inquiries about the return of Soap Box Derby to Muncie. All of these improvements will
malke the park very inviting to the citizens.

Chandra asked if there has been any talk about the restroom by the little playground at
Heekin Park. Carl stated it is due to come down this summer. Community Development
1s aware of it and the Parks Department has removed everything out of it. It is an
eyesore and though we don’t have a timeline we have spoken with Steve Selvey, Building
Commissioner about putting it on the list for removal.

Shannon wondered if some of the funds could be used to expand Disc Golf. Carl said he
would hope we could as there has been a lot of interest. He received a call a few weeks
back from the organization stating they were going to speak to Dustin to see if the
baskets at Prairie Creek were being used and if not move them to increase the course at

McCulloch Park.

Brad stated the Board will need a copy of the trust to review and understand what funds
are available and asked if Carl will be coordinating efforts or if it will fall under George.
Carl stated once we get the Boards approval, we will work together to ensure things are
handled the right way, funds are moved the right way and report to the Board on those
projects as they move forward.

Brad stated he believed they should send over a wish list to Carl and have legal review to
make sure we are in compliance with the trust.

Shannon asked when Carl would like to receive the wish list items sent to him and he
replied once the Board gives its blessing to move forward. There is no set timeline as



long as legal approves. We would also set up a meeting with the Whitely Neighborhood
Association to get blessings from them as well.

Shannon stated she would go back through notes from last year to find the information
for the gentleman that talked about Disc Golf. A gentleman raised his hand and Brad
asked was that you guys and he stated it was.

Brad addressed the room and stated there were no details in old business and he will
have something to discuss under new business. Shannon reminded him that he skipped
over the Skate Park. Brad apologized to Ro Selvey and introduced her to the floor.

11. MUNCIE SKATEPARK FUNDRAISER - Ro Selvey, City Council at Large

The Skate Park team is working under Carl Malone and Robert Ivy. They have broken
into two groups for this project. One will handle fundraising and the other will handle
logistics.

She has met with John Anderson of Muncie Sports Complex and have discussed
possible future skateboarding competitions. He stated that the project must show
community interest and involvement before we fundraise.

She also met with Adam Unger, President and Founder of Accutech. They have created a
software called PlyCrowd to accept donations and gifts. They will be using it for the first
time for the Skate Park Project. They will waive all set up fees for the campaign and will
help with the PR campaign. They will waive up to 5K and will assist with marketing
services to amplify up to 10K and will waive fees for the fund collection and distribution
if the goal is raised. They have set up the bank account to collect the donations and will
release the funds to the Park Department to use at the appropriate time.

Ro stated they are looking for the $5, $10 and $25 donors not just the major donors to
show the community involvement. They are also working on in-kind donations from
construction companies. They will come back at a later time to discuss donations and

commitments.
The Skate Park will happen hopefully this year.

12. OLD BUSINESS

e There was no old business on the table.

13. NEW BUSINESS

Brad stated the bids for the rental space about the Prairie Creek office were delivered to
Board of Works and they will ask us to review them. He is unsure how many there are,



but they are scheduled to open them tomorrow. If more than one the Board will need to
meet to review the proposals. If there is only one we will accept it if it meets all the
terms.

Legal counsel stated they could take a vote now to accept if there is only one bid. Brad
said he would accept any motion to accept if there is only one bid received and if there is
more than one, they will meet to review.

Vote was taken by all Board members present. Motion carries. Motion
approved by all members present.

Shannon inquired how many rental offices there are and Brad stated there are three
spaces up there, a kitchen, store and a restaurant. There could be bids in entirety,
individual or a mix of spaces. Currently a renter has two of the spaces and one is empty.
This renter was in place before we took over the building.

Brad inquired if there was any other business from the Board. There was none.

Brad inquired if there were any other events that needed to be approved. There were
none.

16. PUBLIC INPUT - Please limit time to 3 minutes.

Brad reminded everyone this is public input not necessarily a discussion. We may have
answers but that is not required. He opened the floor to the public if we had anyone that
would like to speak.

Tommy Miller — Disc Golf

Mr. Miller stated this was good timing with the disc golf talk earlier in the meeting. He is
with the Muncie Area Disc Golf Club which is a not for profit running three courses in
Muncie, Yorktown and Dunkirk. They started with their first course in Muncie and in
2011 put in the one in Yorktown. They currently have approximately 50 paid members
ranging from 9 — 68 years old. They have weekly tournaments. The Muncie course is
one of the most used courses in the nation with 345 rounds scored on the UDisc App
approximately 1500 people. This year they have done fundraising to buy new baskets
approximately $8,000, installed new signs in Muncie and Yorktown, cleared out the
course of Honeysuckle, donated to charities like ARF and representing Muncie in the
Indiana Club Challenge this year. They would like to expand the course at McCulloch
Park by adding 6 more holes. They would like to pull the 17 baskets from Prairie Creek
as they aren’t used and store them at McCulloch until they course is expanded. They
would also like if they could get a new welcome sign and a bridge built by the waste
water treatment building over the little creek.



Shannon requested quotes on what these requests would cost at the next meeting.
Tommy stated they will do all the removal of the baskets at Prairie Creek so there won’t
be a cost. They just need to know when they can do it so they are doing it correctly.

Brad inquired what the vision is. Is it to add a new course at McCulloch or build
elsewhere and Tommy stated he would like to expand McCulloch to 24 holes. There is
room to expand by the softball diamond and the behind the cabin. It would take us from
a B+ course to an A- which would bring even more people to the course.

Shannon inquired about parking and bathrooms. Tommy responded they usually park
by the fire station but when they have a tournament they park there and by the derby
hill. They typically rent a port-a-pot for tournaments as there aren’t many bathrooms
available in the park.

Brad inquired if there was something that could make the Prairie Creek usable or if they
tried and abandoned the idea. Tommy said it is primarily location as it is probably hard

for the staff to get back there and mow. They have removed several stumps and grinded

but it may be more of a hassle than it’s worth and is also in the way of everyone hanging
out by the docks.

Shannon asked for him to come to the next meeting and bring some figures so we can
possibly find funding in the current budget. Chandra stated there might be a possible
grant for the sign and she will look into it. Tommy said he will put together some quotes
and bring them next month.

Brad asked if there were any other public comments.

Carl wanted to go on record about the Deputy Mayor and soccer, the Mayor for his
vision and the Board for coming in and doing a great job and being hands on in such a
short time. He thinks the city is in good hands and the parks are going in the right
direction.

Meeting was adjourned by Brad Marshall, President.

* Next Park Board meeting is carrently scheduled for April 19, 2022 at 6
p-m. in the City Hall Auditorium.
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Muncie Park & Recreation Board Meeting
Tuesday, April 19, 2022
City Hall Auditorium

(1)  Call to Order
(2)  Pledge of Allegiance
(3) Roll Call
(4)  Approval of the minutes from (March 2022 Park Board Meeting)
(5)  Superintendent Report — Carl Malone
(6)  Parks — Carl Malone
- Bathroom / water status
- Tuhey splash pad open date
- Cooley and Halteman Splash Pad Dates
(7)  Prairie Creek Report — Dustin Clark & Ashley Wright
- Docks
- Current dock and campsite lease
- Lottery
- Open water swim
(8)  Parks Programs — George Foley
(9)  Tuhey Pool New Chemical System — Carl Malone
(10) Burt Whiteley Trust — Carl Malone
(11)  Muncie Skatepark Fundraiser — Ro Selvey — City Council at Large
(12) Old Business

(13) New Business

(14) Other Business — This is a call to the Audience that may have items that need



Approved from Parks and Recreation Board

(15) Action ltems

(16) Public Input — (3) minutes limit — Please state your name and address

Remember to please call the Park Office or the Park Board President (Brad Marshall) if you
have an item that needs to be placed on the agenda.

* Next Park Board Meeting — Tuesday, May 17, 2022 (6:00 p.m.) - City Hall Auditorium



1800 S. Grant Street
Muncie, IN. 47302

(765) 747-4858
| cityofmuncie.com/parks-deparment-muncie.htm
CITY OF MUNC| muncieparks@cityofmuncie.com
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Superintendent Report

Tuesday, April 19, 2022

Sanitation Renovation Project
Muncie Parks and Recreation move in date was delayed by two weeks due to the
wrong address communicated to Xfinity. Our move in date will be April 29, 2022,

Tuhey Pool

Muncie Parks and Recreation will seek to have our Pool Pre-Opening with
Buddenbaum LLC on May 9, 2022.

American Clean & Seal

American Clean & Seal has made repairs to the Splash Pad on our concrete
surfacing. ACS applied an epoxy coating, tnemec paint with sand for non-slip
surface.

McCulloch Park
Renovation has started at McCulloch Park baseball diamond (Lafferty Field). Cal
Ripken Sr. Foundation started the project one month early and is scheduled to

completed June 30, 2022.

Riverview Park
City of Muncie has submitted all paperwork (i.e. — permits requested by the State of
Indiana). Muncie Parks has no projected start date to announce.

Whitely Neighborhood residents are looking forward to City of Muncie/Muncie
Parks and Recreation starting the Riverview Proposal.



Westside Park — Skate Park
- Project Update. There 1s $300,000 ARP dollars allocated to start the project.
- We have several in-kind donations.
- Start date for Skate Park will be 2022.

If the Board would have any questions, please feel free to contact me at the ParkOffice
(765) 747-4858 or cell (765) 749-8490.

Carl Malone
Superintendent
Muncie Parks and Recreation



3RD & 11 INC. IN PARTNERSHIP WITH MUNCIE PARKS AND
RECREATIONI AND JOHN FRANK FOOTBALL

GET A JUMP ON THE COMPETITION
LEARN FOOTBALL SKILLS |
PLAY UNDER THE LIGHTS

TAKE PART IN SKILLS DEVELOPMENT IN THE FOLLOWING:

40 Yard Dash | 20 Yard Shuffle
PushUps | 3 Cone Drill
Broad Jump | 60 Yard Shuttle

This Combine will be used as the draft for Muncie Parks and
Recreation/John Frank Football Flag Foothall League

Reserve your spot today. Everyone signed up for
Flag Football League please report to the Youth
Football Combine.

FREE COMBINE FOR EVERYONE
CONCESSIONS AVAILABLE

@ Muncie Central Football Field

<000~ET4




| SR ‘J; By T 4
Location: Heekin Park — -
Instructors: Malik Perry/Tyronda Benning/Dianna Lott

I]ATES DF BAMP

DAYS OF THE WEEK: TUESDAY AND THURSDAY
TENTATIVE TIME: 10:00AM-12:00PM
GRADES: 3RD - 6TH GRADE

COST: FREE
Shirts provided to all campers

Designed specifically to provide a positive environment for boys and girls grades 3rd-6th.
.- We aim to excite our campers and introduce the game of basketball by teaching the
fundamentals through a variety of drills, contests, and games.

AMP TENTATIVE SCHEDULE: Any questions or concerns, please contact: _

0:00-9:30am Arrival George Foley Jr ‘
0:00-10:30am Fundamental Stations Parks Program Director ‘
10:30-11:00am Practice and Positions ,f(
(Guards, Forward and Centers) | (765) 499-9415 g

1:00am-12:00pm  Games gfoley@cityofmuncie.com

Awards provided to all participants

REGISTER TODAY AT:
https://docs. guugle com/document/d/1 Mr07f390m14lr461 Mqup

VinME 1lUn80lldIN9zWRk/edit 2usp=shatina




Tuhey chemical system

From: Shannon Powers <irishpowers@gmail.com>

Sent: Tue, Apr 12, 2022 at 9:23 pm

To: rivy@cityofmuncie.com, Carl Malone, Gearge Foley

Hi Deputy Mayar Rich,

Here's the information you requested: Tuhey pool
Chemicals

2021 Budgeted $28,900 Total Expense $29,116

2022 Budgeted $27,500

Hawkins Chemical Company
https://www. hawkinsinc.com/

Sales rep: Keith 765-639-1001

Shannon Powers
765-212-1488



Hawkins Water Treatment Group

4601 8. Delaware Dr.

Muncie, IN 47302

Phone: 765-288-8930 Fax: 765-288-8931

Date:  April 13,2022
To: Muncie Indiana - Tuhey Pool
RE:  Price Quole

Quotation Expires: 60 days

QUOTATION PROPOSAL

This quotation constitutes an offer to furnish the items listed subject to: terms and conditions
stated hereon: receipt of your purchase order by Hawkins Water Treatment Group, Inc.; and
written acceptance of your order by Hawkins Water Treatment Group, Inc. and /or the
manufacturer(s) involved as follows;

Sodium Hypochlorite 12.5% (Chlorination Chemical)

2021 tablet usage was 100 buckets, this equates to 2720 gallons of sodium hypochlorite.

We are expecting additional operational time this year with us helping with the water
chemistry so we anticipate a 40% increase of product which would be roughly 3808
gallons for the season.

3808 gallons x $4.70 per gallon

517,898

Sulfuric Acid 40%

This is a non-fuming acid which will provide a safer environment for pool personnel and
stop the current corrosion of metals. In addition, this product will reduce the amount of
acid used during a pool season saving money over the current chemistry of muriatic acid.
Estimated usage will be 400 gallons for the season.

400 x $8.75 per gallon

$3500



This is a listing of upgraded equipment that we will provide free of charge:
4 - Blue White chemical feed pumps

3 - 300 Gallon Bulk Tanks
2 — Chemtrol Pool Controllers

2 — Pipe clamp saddles for new chemical feed locations on the water pipe.
1 — Digitized pool test kit

Installation of this equipment and all parts necessary.

Additional Services Provided:

Free replacement of any of the above equipment in case of failure.

Free service on our new installed equipment if needed.

- Removal and disposal of old chemical drums and equipment used.

Free water quality service and recommendations when issues arise.



Park Board Meeting
Public Input Sign In Sheet

Date: Lf;/ ’ fi" / ‘2,'?\

Name (Please Print)

1.

10.
11,

12,

™ CW’W{ 1\\_{ g

ﬁﬂm@f i y

e — —_—



